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     The Marion County Commission sat in regular session pursuant to its 
adjournment on Wednesday, April 5th, 2017.  Present were Commissioner Elliott, 
Commissioner Garcia, Commissioner VanGilder were in attendance  
 
     D. D. Meighen led the Court with a prayer. Sheriff James Riffle led the Court 
with the Pledge of Allegiance.    
 
    President VanGilder called the meeting to order.   
 
     The proceedings of Wednesday April 5th, 2017, together with those had and 
done under the supervision of Janice Cosco, Clerk and Recorder for the Marion 
County Commission April 6th, 7th, 10th 11th, 12, 13th, 14th and 17th, 2017 were 
approved as submitted and signed.    

 
     Commissioner Elliott moved to dispense with the reading of the minutes of 
Wednesday, April 5th, 2017 and accept them as presented.   Commissioner Garcia 
seconded.  President VanGilder concurred.  
 
     For the record, notes Mark Trach, Assessor presented to the County 
Commission the following Exonerations for approval.   
 

Dated April 18th, 2017 
Nos. #2017-135 through #2017-175 

 
    Pursuant to the recommendation of Mark Trach, Assessor and approval of 
Patrick Wilson, Prosecuting Attorney; Commissioner Elliott moved that the 
President sign Nos. #2017-135 through #2017-175.  Commissioner Garcia 
seconded.  President VanGilder concurred.  
 
     This day came David A Glance, Fiduciary Supervisor for Marion County, 
West Virginia, and presented to the Commission His Report of Claims and First 
and Final Settlement Reports for the following estates which reports he has filed in 
the Office of the County Clerk of the County Commission, pending confirmation.    
The Estate of Lawrence W. Burdette, Jr. has been removed from consideration in 
this matter.  There being no further objections received to these reports and no 
errors appearing, the Report of Claims and First and Final Settlement Reports are 
hereby ratified, confirmed and approved. 
 
     At a Regular Session of the County Commission of Marion County, West 
Virginia, continued and held April 10th, 2017. 
 
     This day came David A. Glance, Fiduciary Supervisor for Marion County, and 
presented to the County Commission the Waivers and Applications for Short Form 
Settlements, Proposed Settlements and Annual Settlement Reports filed by the 
personal representatives of the following estates, which he has reviewed and 
approved and which are the same estates which were advertised for proposed 
settlement in the April 3rd, 2017, issue of the Fairmont Times West Virginian, all in 
accordance with West Virginia Code 44-3A. 
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     Commissioner Elliott stated that hearing no objection other than the removal 
of the Estate of Lawrence W. Burdette, Jr. moved that the Commission sign the 
Order.  Commissioner Garcia seconded.  President VanGilder concurred. 
 
     The Commission received a request for advice and consent from James C. 
Riffle, Sheriff, to hire Anthony J. Colasessano as Deputy Sheriff, fulltime, with 
benefits, to be effective April 17, 2017. 
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     Commissioner Elliott moved that the Commission grant its advice and consent 
to James C. Riffle, Sheriff, to hire Anthony J. Colasessano as Deputy Sheriff, 
fulltime, with benefits, to be effective April 17, 2017.  Commissioner Garcia 
seconded.  President VanGilder concurred. 
 
     The Commission received a request for reimbursement from West Virginia 
Division of Justice and Community Services to cover expenditures from April 1, 
2017 to April 30, 2017. (15-VA-094)  County Administrator Kris Cinalli stated 
that this reimbursement is in the amount of $3,462.00. 
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     Commissioner Elliott moved that the Commission President sign the request 
for reimbursement.  Commissioner Garcia seconded.  President VanGilder 
concurred. 
 
     For the record, note the Commission received from the Marion County Coal 
Company, Permit #O-1044-91 MR-17 Permit Renewal #4; for public review. 
 
    The Commission presented the Laying of the Levy to adopt the Levy Estimate 
(Budget) for the Fiscal Year beginning July 1st, 2017, pursuant to Chapter 11, 
Article 8, Section 10-A of the West Virginia Code. 
 
        Let the record note, the West Virginia Department of Tax and Revenue has 
forwarded the following notice of Approval of the Levy Estimate (Budget).    
 
    County Administrator Kris Cinalli started for the record the existing class 
rates for Marion County of:  Class I at 10.75% Class II at 21.50%; Class III at 
43.00%; Class IV at 43.00%.  Kris also read for the record the Excess Levy Rates 
the Transit & Parks Levy: Class I at 2.00% Class II at 4.00%; Class III at 8.00%; 
Class IV at 8.00%.  Library Rates:  Class I at 1.50% Class II at 3.00%; Class III at 
6.00%; Class IV at 6.00%.  Kris added that these are the current rates based on 
the Levy Election from the May 2014 Primary Election.   
 
     President VanGilder asked if anyone had any objections to the Levy Estimate. 
No one was present to offer any objections.  President VanGilder then asked Kris 
Cinalli if the Commission had received any written objections to the Levy Estimate.   
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     Kris replied that the Commission had received no objections of any kind written 
or oral.   
     
    President VanGilder then stated:  Let the record note, there were no oral or 
written objections received to the rate of the Levy for the property taxation for the 
Fiscal Year beginning July 1, 2017. 
 
     Deputy County Clerk Thomas Antulov stated for the record that the Levy was 
advertised in the Times West Virginian on April 13th & 17th, 2017. 
 
     President VanGilder stated that he would entertain a motion that would adopt 
the rates as presented by the County Commission Administrator Kris Cinalli for 
the upcoming Fiscal Year 2017-2018. 
     
    Commissioner Elliott moved that the following rates be listed as: Class I at 
10.75% Class II at 21.50%; Class III at 43.00%; Class IV at 43.00%.  
Commissioner Garcia seconded.  President VanGilder concurred.   
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      Commissioner Elliott moved that having received written approval from the 
Department of Tax and Revenue of the Levy Estimate (budget), the County 
Commission adopt and sign the following levy rates for the property taxation for 
the Fiscal Year beginning July 1, 2017, and the County Clerk be authorized to sign 
the Levy Order and Rate Sheet.  Commissioner Garcia seconded.  President 
VanGilder concurred.   
 
     Commissioner Elliott and President VanGilder wanted to thank all of the 
elected Officials for their efforts in presenting budgets that were less than the 
previous years to assist the county in presenting a very good budget for the next 
fiscal year.  
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     Lloyd White the Director of the Marion County Health Department gave an 
update in that they have been approved for two grants: 1 for radiation safety at 
$22,000.00 and the other at $13,000.00 Merit Training for and there is one grant 
pending in the amount of $4,000.00 for mosquito survey.  He also added that they 
will be training and offering Narcan which is a drug that reduces the effects of an 
opioid overdose.  He presented information on a new program of harm reduction.   
 
     Rob Milne of Thrasher Engineering gave an update on the Boat Ramp at 
Palatine Park by stating that if the weather co-operates the project should be 
completed by the end of the month.  All is going very well.  
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     There being no further business to come before the County Commission, it is   
ordered that this Commission do now recess until, Wednesday, May 3rd, 2017 at 
10:00 a.m. for the next scheduled County Commission Meeting.    
  
 
 
 
 
 
      __________________________________ 

Ernest VanGilder, President   
 
 


